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MINUTES
PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), Richard Akers, James Eyestone, Bruce King, Jose Ortega, Darlene Poe
ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, Terence Elliott, Donna Floyd, Frank Hernandez

I.  Voice Mail
Carol Maga has heard concerns from people who are unable to call the main operator and be transferred to anyone.  James said it is because of the current voice mail system.  The “Please delete your messages” e-mails don’t work very well.  Last week Tom Schlaich sent an e-mail with the list of people who have a lot of voice mail messages saved.  The list did help with some of the first offenders.  The problem is that people who do not check their voice mails also don’t check their e-mails.
James distributed a handout showing the number of messages saved and the length of time of the messages.  Our voice mail system has 900 minutes.  About half the voice mail storage is used up in greetings.  The system is over 10 years old and it is no longer supported by anyone.  The cost to replace the hard drive is $2,000.  The District Office is well aware of the problem and any voice mail system will be purchased as a district.  There probably won’t be a new voice mail system for three or four more years unless something catastrophic happens.
James asked about limiting the length of time or number of messages per voice mailbox.  Most people don’t need more than five minutes of storage.  Carol would like some limit to be put on voice mail so it can be managed.  If a person reaches their cap it would impact them, not anyone else.  Richard Akers thought it would be unfair to students trying to reach faculty, but Carol said it would only impact students calling someone who never checks their voice mail.  Not being able to reach people is impacting students now.  
James said this is tied to job function.  Voice mail is the college’s mode of communication and people are choosing not to participate in that.  James would be in trouble if he didn’t check his voice mail and e-mail and he wonders why some employees have no repercussions.  He suggested a generic policy be implemented that limits the number of messages or minutes.  Based on the handout, this would not affect most employees.

There was a discussion about whether the limit should be on the number of messages or minutes.  Richard asked if there could be an automatic greeting where people would just say their name and vital information.  James said there is no automated way to have individual greetings.  This is usually a human resources function, but not at CCC.  Darlene Poe said she reminds her staff every week to check their voice mails and e-mails.  It was the consensus that there needs to be a limit.  The question then arose, what would be the consequences for people who violate the limit.  Carol said the consequence would be that the person’s voice mail would become full and people trying to reach them will complain.  There is no way to impose financial penalties on anyone for abusing the system.  Carol feels that the limit is the way to go.  No one would be punished; everyone would have a limit on the number of minutes in their voice mail.  Richard said if we go to limits, there are some areas that would need exceptions to that.  

James said it’s possible to have people called when they have messages.  There is currently a limit on e-mail.  If people are using too much space, I.T. meets with the person to determine why they aren’t checking their e-mail.  

Plans of Action
1. A five-minute limit will be placed on everyone’s voice mailbox.
2.
Carol Maga and James Eyestone will determine how to implement the limit.  
3.
People will be notified when they check their voice mail that their box is full.
II.  Security Cameras for the Bus Turnaround
Sgt. Jose Oliveira reported that there have been some incidents at the bus stop this semester.  The police have been more vigilant in patrolling the bus stop so this has improved.  However, it would be beneficial to have cameras at the bus stop because this is an ongoing problem.  
This issue has gone before the Safety Committee.  The quote is $7,500 to add three cameras at the bus stop.  The cameras are solar powered and wireless.  They will have the best view, including the path to the housing complex where many perpetrators run to after committing a crime at the bus stop.  The Campus Police will monitor the cameras.

There was a discussion about the police who are at the bus stop should park closer to the gate where the perpetrators run.  Carol said we should also erect a gate at the entrance to the path where people run to and keep it locked.

Plans of Action
1. Sgt. Oliveira will talk to the Safety Committee and the Housing Authority about sharing the 

cost of the gate.
2.
Operations Council agreed with the Safety Committee about the need for security cameras at the bus stop.  

3.
Sgt. Oliveira will talk to AC Transit about sharing the cost of the cameras.  The college will cover the entire cost of the cameras if AC Transit won’t share the cost.
III.  Other
A.  Graffiti
Jose  ran into an instructor who had concerns about a student he suspects of stealing.  The instructor caught the student making graffiti in the AT-Bldg.  The instructor took photos and gave them to Police Services.  The D.A.’s Office is not interested in prosecuting graffiti cases due to budget constraints.  If worse comes to worse, they will be referred to Frank Hernandez.  

LMC caught a student making graffiti who was the son of a district employee.  Some felt the student should be put to work painting over the graffiti on campus.
The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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